

REPUBLIC OF NAMIBIA

MINISTRY OF EDUCATION, ARTS AND CULTURE

Tel: +264 61 -293 3341/3 Fax: +264 61-293 3312 Inquiries: C. Muchila

Email: Cavin.muchila@moe.gov.na

Luther Street, Govt. Office Park Private Bag 13186 Windhoek

Mr. Teofilus Nghitila Executive Director Ministry of Environment, Forestry and Tourism P/Bag 13306, Windhoek

Dear Mr Nghitila

SUBJECT: ENVIRONMENTAL CLEARANCE CERTIFICATE FOR THE UP-EARTHING OF THE EMBARKMENT ON MUZII AND NAKUNTWE SCHOOLS PLATFORM

The above captioned subject matter bears reference.

The project cited above was transferred to the Ministry of Education, Arts and Culture from the Office of the Prime Minister, Disaster Risk Management for it to be part of the Capital Projects of the Ministry. The project is allocated funds by the Ministry in this financial year 2024/25. Zambezi Regional Council through the consultants initially applied for both environmental clearance certificates before the project was transferred to the Ministry. However, it has come to our attention that the Environmental Clearance Certificate for both sites has expired, as they were valid only for three years.

It is with the stated above background that we seek the guidance of your good office on how to handle this matter. It is possible that your office had handled matters of this similar nature before and your advice and guidance to assist us to move forward will be highly appreciated.

Please accept, Mr Nghitila, the assurance of my highest regard.

Yours sincerely,

Sanet L. Steenkamp

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Office of the Executive Director

Tel: 061-2933523/4 Fax: 061-253671

All official correspondences must be addressed to the Executive Director.

Page 1 of